
To: Legends Drive Communities 

Update: Legends Drive Special Tax District Grant Requests 

June 13, 2025 

 

A request for a Legends Drive grant was on the agenda at a County Transportation Committee 

(CTC) meeting this week. Thank you to Tom Tiscione and Councilman Mike Masciarelli, who 

made excellent presentations on our behalf. Unfortunately, the CTC was unwilling to give a grant 

of any amount or to entertain later consideration of a grant.  

Our discussions with county staff regarding other grant options have not been successful either. 

They told us that grants are usually given after the county takes ownership of a road and before 

construction begins. Moreover, the process for grant approval often takes years. If we had 

delayed construction while seeking a grant, the road would have continued to degrade and 

there still would not have been certainty of a grant.  

We will continue to look for ways to lower the costs for residents. As a reminder, the mill rate 

this year will be 11.5, down from 13 mills last year.  

 

Donna Crouch, Secretary 

Legends Drive STD Commission 

 


